! to discussmendmentso theFTC’s Contact
LensRule (“Rule”) proposed in thiMay 2019 Supplementalotice of Proposed Rulemaking
(“SNPRM").

1-800 satedthat it supportsmostof the proposalan theSNPRM. Secifically, 1-800  within 40 busi

However, 1-800 encourag
Speifically, 1-800 notedhatalthou

yearsold, thereare gill issues vith
prescriptionrelease. B00asserted hat vaiousconsumersurveysindicated thagpproximately
60% of consumerglid notautomaticallyreceivetheir prescription fronthe physicia, and 30%
never gotheir prescription agll. Although theCommission’sSNPRM proposedo modifythe
signed acknowledgment proposalallowfor moreflexible prescription delivery, 1-800 urged
the Commissionto reconsideafg80000 1.83b3 (0.0925(, 1).169216:

of ther right toreceive a opy oftheir prescriptionis alow costand
efficient methodo informconsumers. Additionally, 1-800 argued tbdtlingthe notice
language encouragesegcribersd release prescriptiorend dispensing contdehses.

L In attendance on behalf of830 CONTACTS were John Graham, Roy Montclair, Kellen Fowler, Allison
Fleming, Lisa Kimmel, and Megan Wolfn attendance from the FTC were






Exam could allow a patient to change contact lens brands under certain conditions, such as to
switch from monthlies to dailies. According to 1-800, the Express Exam may provide a patient
with multiple prescriptions to allow a patient to try different lenses (including 1-800’s own
branded daily disposable lens), but the patient will always receive a prescription for the brand the
consumer was previously wearing. However, 1-800 noted that it does not send out trial lenses
before a patient obtains a prescription.



